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We performed an interim review of disaster-related costs associated with Hurricane Wilma debris 
removal activities for the city of Fort Lauderdale, Florida. The objectives of the review were to 
determine whether the city (1) was properly accounting for debris removal costs and whether such 
costs were eligible for funding under FEMA's public assistance program, and (2) awarded debris 
removal contracts according to federal regulations and FEMA guidelines, and had adequate 
procedures for monitoring the activities of the debris removal contractors. 

The city received an award of $24.6 million from the Florida Department of Community Affairs, a 
FEMA grantee, for debris removal activities. The award provided 75 percent FEMA funding for one 
project (project 2932) under which the city awarded 16 contracts. Fifteen contracts were for debris 
removal and one was for monitoring debris removal. The 15 debris removal contracts consisted of 1 
unit price contract and 14 time-and-material contracts. 

As of March 6,2006, the cut-off date of our review, the city had recorded $5.9 million in project 
expenditures. The city, however, had not submitted any costs to FEMA for reimbursement and had 
not received any FEMA funds under the project. 

We analyzed the city's accounting system and reviewed the city's contracting practices, contract 
documents, contractor billings, and monitoring procedures. We also interviewed FEMA, city, and 
contractor officials. The nature and brevity of this assignment precluded the use of our normal audit 
protocols; therefore, this review was not conducted according to generally accepted government 
auditing standards. Had we followed such standards, other matters might have come to our 
attention. 








